




THORPE SALVIN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT 
ST. PETER’S CHURCH ON FRIDAY 21st MAY 2021 AT 7PM

Present: Cllrs. Mr J Cox (Chair), Mr A Colclough and Ms M Johnson 
In Attendance: The Clerk to the Council.
Borough Councillors – Emma McClure, Tracey Wilson and Tim Baum-Dixon

There were two members of the public present.

1. Apologies for absence

There were no apologies.

2.  Election of Chairman 

Councillor Colclough proposed Councillor Cox continue as Chair, seconded by Councillor Johnson and all agreed.

3. Election of Vice Chairman 

Councillor Cox proposed Councillor Colclough as Vice-Chair, seconded by Councillor Johnson and all agreed.

4. Financial Overview. 

The clerk had circulated the accounts for approval and reported the balance is considerably higher than the previous year.

5. To agree the delegation of authority	

This was agreed at the last meeting due to the Covid situation.

The meeting closed at 7.10pm.




MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THORPE SALVIN PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON FRIDAY 21st May 2021 IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING THE ANNUAL MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

Present: Cllrs. Mr J Cox (Chair), Mr A Colclough and Ms M Johnson 
Borough Councillors
In Attendance: The Clerk to the Council.
Borough Councillors – Emma McClure, Tracey Wilson and Tim Baum-Dixon
There were two members of the public present.

47/21 Welcome to the public - Comments or questions from members of the public
The Chairman welcomed everyone and was particularly pleased to see the three new ward councillors.  The Parish Council has seen a change with a councillor retiring after 50 years and another councillor standing down at the elections so we are seeing changes in the Parish Council.

The Borough Councillors introduced themselves, they would like to get involved and support the Parish Council when they can.  They would like to commit to doing surgeries and suggested half an hour before the Parish Council meetings, they will always be accessible to take the Council forward in the future.

48/21 To receive any apologies for absence
Mark Pearson who has applied to be co-opted had sent apologies for this meeting.

49/21 To Declare any interests necessary for this meeting and to identify any agenda items from which the press and public should be excluded due to the confidential nature of the business.
There were no declarations of interest.

50/21 To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 12th April 2021
The minutes of the meeting held on 12th April, which had previously been circulated to members were confirmed as a true record and were signed by the Chairman.

51/21 Matters Arising
a)  Vacancies/Co-option
Two applications for co-option have been received.  Councillor Colclough proposed Mark Pearson be co-opted onto the council, seconded by Councillor Johnson and agreed, Councillor Cox proposed Max Collingwood also be co-opted onto the council, seconded by Councillor Johnson and agreed.

b) Sorby Field - Play Area report and equipment, repairs to play equipment
There has been a problem getting timber for the post, details of a possible supplier were passed to the chairman. Councillor Colclough gave details of the play equipment report.

c) Ladyfield Road RMBC owned house
This was discussed and the problems brought to the attention of Borough Councillors, it was noted that Councillor Beck is no longer responsible for housing.

d) Pictoral Village Sign / Calor Rural Community Grant   
There was discussion about the site for the sign on the Coronation garden. The clerk reported that we are successfully through the first round and need to submit further details before the scheme goes live.    Details have been circulated to councillors and Councillor Johnson agreed to arrange a photograph for submission and to put details on Facebook.
 

e) Highways   - 	i) Speed reduction and road safety  ii) Roads requiring urgent repairs  iii) Highway Footpaths
The Chairman reported on the road problems two of which have been dealt with and some are being arranged now.

Speed reduction is important to us and should be sorted before an accident happens as we do not have many footpaths through the parish, most people walk on the road.  

Borough Councillors asked for a list of the problem areas in an email.

f)  Gate Post to Sorby Field/ Painting of the Small Board near Coronation Garden/ Sign for green board
The clerk will place the order with the handyman.  Councillors Cox and Johnson will arrange for the painting of the other boards as previously agreed.

g) Litter Pick / Great British Spring Clean
The Clerk has not heard anything back from the Borough Council, Councillor Cox updated Borough councillors on the problems we have had.  Councillor Colclough suggested a weekly chaser be sent to 

h) Website
Councillor Colclough had looked at the Hugo Fox sites and proposed we set a site up and move away from the Rotherham site, seconded by Councillor Johnson and agreed.  Councillor Colclough will liaise with Hugo Fox and the clerk.

i) Road Sweep
The clerk is still waiting for the quotes.

j) Litter Bins – Moving bin and additional bin/ Brown bin for Village garden
The chairman discussed this with a resident who had concerns and these have been resolved, nothing further has been heard from Rotherham.

A brown bin was requested to be placed in the village garden, councillors reported that there had previously been a problem as there is no address.  Councillor Johnson offered to keep one for use in the village garden, Councillors unanimously agreed to pay for the bin for use in the village garden.

k) Newsletter 
Councillors asked for this to be taken off the agenda.

52/21 Planning
a) New Applications
There were no new applications

b) Decisions 
RB2021/0350 Ward GRANTED CONDITIONALLY 28/04/2021 01 Application to vary conditions 02 & 03 (replace dormer and large window with roof lights (approved plans & materials)), imposed by RB2019/1550 at 56 Common Road Thorpe Salvin 

[bookmark: _Hlk21346643]53/21 New Business
a) Slaypit Lane
Residents had complained about the speed of cars, this has been reported to the police.

54/21 Finance
a) Bank account 
The new financial year opened with £12635.58.
b) Cheques to be signed
 A Cheque was approved for M Welch £279.48.




c) Audit
The accounts have been circulated to councillors we are again exempt from external audit.  Councillor Johnson proposed the accounts be accepted and the AGAR signed so that they can be sent to the internal auditor, seconded by Councillor Colclough and unanimously agreed.

55/21 Correspondence
Correspondence has been circulated.

56/21 	Councillors items for discussion only
The clerk will arrange collection of the filing cabinet and papers from Les.

57/21 Date of next meeting 
Councillors agreed to hold the next meeting on 12th July.

The meeting closed at 20.20pm

Signed
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